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| BEFORE THE , -
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico

September 9, 1964

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

FPARMINGTON, 8, M
PHONE 323-1182

)
g )
3 Ty , ' )
o Application of John L. Cox for ) -
<3| Directional Drilling, Lea County, )
éﬁ New Mexico. . )
N )
R ) Case No. _3101
% )
%ﬁ ) .
& )
B~ K )
RS i 8 )
Sag@ -----------------------
=k
N ’ﬂﬂ BEFORE : }
) Mr. NUTTER
§§ Mr. DURRETT
.
P~
€N
EE TRANSCRIPT COF HEARING
;E fé MR. NUTTER: Ve will now call Case No. 3101.
S | :
- g~ MR. DURRETT: Application of John L. Cox for
3
§§ Directional Drilling, Lea County, New Mexico.
MR. RUSSELL: John F. Russe11; Roswell, New Mexico,
appearing on behalf of the Applicant,.
I have one witness.
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MR, RUSSELL: That's right..
Would you mark that Exhibit One?

(Whereupon, Exhibit One marked for
identification.)

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, RUSSELL:

Q Are you familiar with the application which is a -
matter of this Hearing?

A Yes, sir,

Q  Will you please state your name, address, occupation,
and by whom you are employed?

A My name is John Yuronka, I am a consultant Petroleum
Engineer and I live in Dallas, Texas, and I am representing
Mr. Cox.

Q Mr. Yuronka, you have previously qualified to testify
before this Commission, have you not?u o f

A Yes, sir. |

Q I will hand you what has been marked as Exhibit Numﬁer
One and ask you to merely identify what that exhibit is.

A Exhibit Number One 1s the State of New México 0il

Conservation Commission Order "R" 2629 concerning the

Application of Texas Pacific 011l Company for a non-orthodox

”ibcation, Lea County, New Mexico. This concerns TP Drilling

Well, 1986 faet from the west line and 2310 feet from.the South
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linc of Sectlon LO, Township 10, Range 3¢ bast, South (ross

Foads, Devoalan Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,
o L Jjusi have the one copy of this.
MR, DURRETT: "hat will be suifficient.
i (By NMr. Ruésell) Mr. Yuronka,‘what does the Applizant
seek to do under his Application?

A

A The Applicant wishes to intentionally deviate the

-i”‘ well.

i . . -

: 8] dhat well?

% ‘

; A Texas Paciflc Soutli Crogs Roads Unité vWell Number 1 asg

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT fES‘”MONY, DALY COPY, MWIOM

approximately 9350 and the bottom of the hole i3580 feet rrom

the south line and 2310 from the west line of Section 1o,

Township 10 South, Range 36 East, Lea County, New Mexico,
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the locatdion of tha ﬁcll which you
propose to enser and deviate? | -

A The location of %the well is 19380 feet f{rom the south
and west line of vhe same sectilion.

Q Now, Mr., Yuronka, will you briafly advise the Commissior

as to the procedure that was followed in plugging the TP Well

“which you propose Lo re-aenter?
i The hcle, TP South Cross Roads Unilt Well Number 1.

The hole was lcaded with nud and a twenty-five sack plug

2

t the botiaom o

oy

spudded & seven inch at 12,254 feet. The

seven inch casing was shot off a8t 9435 feet. A fifteen sack




PAGE

5

plug was spotted from 9420 to 9U40. A fifty sack plug at

2
E
z 7,000 feett. A thirvy-five sack plug at the botteom of the
9 9 and 5/8ths inch casing at 4178. One bridge "G" plug was
gé 3 o set at 3600, another at 200 feet, and a tweaty-one sack plug
= 3 ¢ :
as § ; ‘wWas set. The well was plugged and abandoned on November
c> ® z . .
= § % | ihch, 1955,
s & 0w
v o
< E 2 Q Was a deviation test made on that well?
Lo E .
o= < =
s %3 A Yes, 8ir, 1 have a 1list here.
= §8
v =2 3 é MR. RUSSELL: May I have it marked as Exhibi{ Number
% — 2 g Tvio?
j - -
' a: § g. 3 N » N ] ‘, . . L‘
= & 9 (Wnereupon, Applicant's Exhibit Numbey
R Two marked for identification.)
ICC N
= : 2 Q (By Mr. Russell) Referring to what has been marked as
- ’ ,
= i B Exhibit Two, would you explain what that is?

A Exhibit Two are the deviation tests taken on the Texas
‘Pacific South Cross Roads Unit Well Numbexr 1. As can be sSeen,
the greatest deviation was one degree, and that occurred at

3150 at 7515, 10,030, and theu in the 1ast two on the 1ist.

This 1is relatively straight hole country as far as érilling.

TP has drilled approximately 8ixX or seven {ields and I doa't

belleve there‘is one Well that has deviated any or that any
of the deviation tests show anything more than about, oh,

in the neighborhood of two and 3 half degrees at the most.

Q@ Mr. Yuronka, has Whipstock, Inc. been contacted in
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and under the total deflection point of 330 feet and 100 feet
to each side. We feel we could hit such a target and still
maintain normal penetration rates." )

This letter is signed by Mr. H. C. Harris, Jr.,
Whipstock, Incorporated.

In the table here showling angle bulldup and deflection
schedule at TD, it is estimated: total deflection will be 321.63
feet. |

Q Mr. Yuronka, they have in effect asked for a deviaﬁion
tolerande, or in ‘the recommendation; have they not?

A Yes.

Q And you ask’that the Examiner grant-sufficient deviation
tolerance as in his opinibn may be reasonable undér the
circumstances? |

A Yes. ‘

Q ’All right.. Now, Mr. Yuronka, will you explain to the
Examiner the reason why you want to re-enter this old TP well
rather than to drill a new well at the approved loqation?

A In the previous hearing, I believe I testified it would
cést $277,000.00 to complete a well into the tank. This include
as I mentioned a tank batstery also possible avrtificial 1if¢.

By going this route and Whipstocking,-John L. Cox can cqmplete

the well. All of the tanks in the same conditions approximately

$175,000.00.

S,
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Q This is approximately half of the cost of the new
well?

A Yes, sir.

Q And the granting of this'application then in your
opinion, would prevent econoﬁic waste?

A Yes, sir.

Q In the prior Order the Commission found that the granting
of the uhorthodox location would prevent waste and proftect
cofrelative rights; would thé same method of drilling at that
location as proposed by your Application aiso accomplish the
same purpos@s? | |

A Yes, sir.

Q Now, in the event that this Application is approved by
the Comm;ssion you will make sufficient tests and render L
suffidient records as are required by Rule 111 "B" of the
Commission; will you not?

| A Yes, sir.

<Q Do you have(gny further comment‘or:statement t0o make
in connection with éﬁis_Application?
A No, sir.
MR. RUSSELL: I have no further testimony.
MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions of Mr. Yuronka?
MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, I am Jason

Kellahin representing Hill & Meeker who are the offset owners
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to the north. 1 -would like to ask the witness a few questions,
1if 1 may.

MR. NUTTER: A1l right, sir.

co

CROSS EXAMINATION

2
)
z
P %
w3 : | B MR. KELLAHIN:
2 LG o
= & g Q Mr. Yuronka, what is the date of tne order of 2629;
oo w3 '
o v 8 .
& 3 do you recall?
{:.3.0 \: L ]
f it < s ) -
= &3 A The Hearing was held in December, 1 don't know the
= ¢ 5 | |
ool S oxact -- December of 163, 1 don't know the exact date of the
— % g Hearing.
e E 8
= g ¢ WR. NUTTER: Mr. Kellahin, it was December 27, 1963.
l>\ z *
e é § Q (By Mr. Kellahin) And who procured that order; Was that
— = 2 '
[, = E )
< % & |Tp or John L. Cox?
a2 o ] .
- @ fod

A TP. )
qQ TP. Now;‘as 1. understand you asked for a fifvy foot
tolerance, OF Whipétock pecommended 2 fifty foot tq;erance for
the bottom of the holé after this directional drilling; 18 that
correct? |

A That is whab Whipstock asked for.

Q@ That 18 what you asked for, isn't 1t?

A No, I pbelieve wWe asked fbr a reasonable tolerance.

Q That could then!but the bottom of the hole within
280 feet of Hill & Meeker's jease line, if fhis tolerance is

approved, and 1% should bottom at that point; 18 that right?

e ———
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‘MR, RUSSELL: And testlimony was offered and Exhibits

1
§ in connection with that well.
[v] - -
if’ g MR. YURONKA: The Cabeen well was completed in T-7<61,
g &é § o MR. NUTTER: 1 believe i% would be pertinent to have
| -;5 2 2 this 1nformation’regarding this acreage in the record here,
;? % % I think it would be done in 6ne or two recoras, eithér
i = ,g g incorporated into the record of this one, the previous case,
] Lo e -
? 'S? ; % or proceed with the cross examination regarding this sgcreage.
%%. é g MR. RUSSELL: I would like -- I will wait until either
;; % _é when I introduce any Exhibits or reduest now that tﬁé:testimony,
.ég é ; Exhibits in the prior case, Number 2959 be incofpo?ated into
é;‘ E é the record of this case,
= £ 3
EE g % MR. KELLAHIN: We object to the incorporation of the
- 5 = '

prior records in this case for the reason Hill & Meeker is nét
a party in this case, and this is a new Application for a new
well in effect, not the same well. They can't take the
position of having approved a surface location automatfically
approved'-- proved a deviation to the bottom aﬁ the same

location; that is on the Application in this case, to show that.

first the acreage is productive. There is a valid reason for
such a deviation, and that it will not impair correlative

rights.

MR. RUSSELL: The protestant here was notified of the

prior hearing and had an dpbortunity to appear. No appearance
L
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was made, no appeal has peen taken, and what they are trying

%o do is make a collateral attack on the prior ordeerf the

Commlsslion.

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Russell, your Application states that
this subject we}l was abandoned due to mechanical aifficulties
in the complerlon of the well.

MR. RUSSELL: That is the TP.

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DALY COPY, CONVENTIONS
243.6691 * ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

‘ = MR. NUTTER: That is the well that is going to be
=. Z deviated?
an I

! — g MR. RUSSELL: Yes, sir.

! 22 5 |
= 6 MR. NUTTER: Would you get some testimony in your
j;; f 8 pecorda from your witness as to what the conditions there
= Z =
= = 3z
= < = were?
a> ¥ g8
_-— & = ‘

MR. RUSSELL: As Lo that well?
MR. NUTTER: As ©o this well itself.
MR. RUSSELL: All right, I will be glad to.

Do you wish 4o finish or do you want me to put that

in first?

MR. KELLAHIN: 1f you are going %O pup it in --

MR. NUTTER: I have an 1dea he might be asking you

about 1it.

MR. KELLAHIN: I would.

FURTHER DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. RUSSELL:

A e

__,’__/____,_—




oo

<D

o6 B
p
| —
as>
a>
=
L
=
Qs
==
O
[}
ad
=

"
N
i

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT YESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

SPECIALIZING IN:

1120 SIMMS BLDG. ® P, O. BOX 1092 @ PHONE 243.4591 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE ) '

s

December 5, 1954, with 80 barrels of oil in the last hour.

Q Mr. Yuronka, referring to the Texas Pacific South Cross

Roads Unit Well Number 1; will you explain and give the data
in connection with the attempted completion of that weli ané
the reason for the abandonment?

A This particular well-was completed on January 8th, 1955.
Seven inch casing was set at TD, which is 12,433 feet. The well]
was perforated at 12,254 to 12,292 feet. This is a minus 8230
to 8268, If I may deviate a moment here, the oil-water contact
in this particular pool is approgimately ﬁinus 9290, theAwell
was treated with 500 gallons of acid and swabbed dry, then it
was treated yith 2,000 gallons of acid apd 1% flowed 300

barrels of oil a day wilth tubing pressure df 150 pounds on

The well was then shut-in seventy-two nours for botiom hole
pressure, then the Wéillflowéd 163 barrels of oil in twenty-
three hours on 18-6lths inch choke, tubing pressure over 82
pounds. The well was treated with 5,000 gailons of acid and
it swabbed 10 barrels of oil and 180 barrels of water on
Decenber 11lth, 1954, Phe well was squeezed with an oil-cement
slurry, and swabbed 272 barrels of oil in sixty-six hours.

The well was then treated with 500 gallons of acid and swabbed
177 barrels of oil and 1288 barrels of water in one hundred

fifty-two hours. Perforations were squeezed then and the well

was perforated 12,252 to 12,264, and swabbed 20 barrels of oil
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and 11 barrels of water in twenty-one hours. Th2 well was

treated with 500 gallons ef acid and swabbed 112 bvarrels of

e

01l and 878 varrels of‘wateruin one hundred and elght hours.

The tofal production frem the wWell pefore avbandonment
was 1123 barrels of 511;

I would like to point out thut this well, after the
5,000 gallon acidktreatmeni, turned the 5,000 acid treatient,
Hrought in the water, and desplie what could be -- despite all
of the attempts to get of it, Lo getl rid of The waver, it was
impossible to do so. 1 would dike %o point oul that all the
wells, the Cabeen well, the TP well, This particular well, the
Souﬁh Crossroads Well, and the AG well, TPFSAG well, are the only
three wells in the Tield in which completions wefe attempted
‘to flow perforations. ALl of the other wells in the field
are open hole. It is virtﬁally an impossibility o sqﬁeeze

r

off water in this type of formation once you dring it in with

acid.
Now, vhere have been recent completions in the fleld
vy Ralph Lowe on the southern pari of the f1eld in which one

other well does have perforations, but othey than that recceont
completion, all the good wells in the field are oven hole
completions, as in the Hill & Heeker VWell.

And wy client intends to set the pipe on top of the

Devonlien and complete open hole.

e e e e e e e et 1o e e et . 2 i e S — e e
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MR, NUTTER: What 1is your conclusion and your opinion
of your well that you have, the TPDA productive well; that in
treating it they treated into the water and were never able fo
shut the water off? | |

A It set on the completion of the thing.

MR.‘ﬁUTTER: But that it was a productive well except

for treating into the water?
A Well, I feel very sincerely that at this point where it
/fiowEd-just 163 barrels of oil in twenty-three hours, I recom-
mended at the time that we'fpui;,“it on artificial 11f%.
i MR. NUTTER: And the original water-oil contact in fthe
pool was a minus 8290?
A Yes, sir.
MR. NUTTER: And your lowest perforatianrwas 82682
A Yes, sir.
MR. NUTTER: So you are 22 feet off of the water?
A Yes, slir.

MR. NUTTER: Do you have any more direct at this pdint,
/ﬁf. Russeli?

MR. RUSSELL: I think I better close my case again, and
I would like to offer in;o evidence Applicant's Exhibit Numper
Cne and Number Two and request that thne transéript and Exhibits
in Case Number 26é9 be incorporated in this Hearing.

MR. KELLAHIN: We object to the incorporation of the .




PAGE 17
- record and Exhibits in Case 2629 for the reason that Hill &
2 ,
§ Meeker were not partieélin this Hearinc and this is a new
r4
S
g Application.
&é g‘ . MR. NUTTER: Applicant's Exhibits Numbers One and Two
o x 8 S
"k § g will be admitted into this Case; and we feel that the previous
(e 5} B ’ .
z; % é case is relevant to this case as well. We will take adminis-
ﬁ éé % g trative notice of the record and of the previous case, and
b — % < - .
. Egl E é you may proceed with yvour cross examination.
; w5
§ éi‘ z % (Applicant's Exhibits Numbers One and
; a2 % i Two admitted into evidence.)
f rs § % MR. RUSSELL: 1In this connection there is just one thing
‘= 3 ¢ | B |
é %5 % ? I want to bring out, that is: We can introduce the information ,
{ i ° .
fzgl g g on the’attemnted completion on the TP well asAan>Exhibit. It
_gg § é is exactly the same as is already in the other one, but if you
, prefer we will reintroduce-it into this one, too.
i, MR. NUTTER: I don't believe we ﬁeed it.
? MR. RUSSELL: I have no further questions. ]
CROSS EXAMINATION
: BY MR. KELLAHIN:
E 0 Mr. Yuronka, to sum up your testimony in connection
with the TP Unit Nﬁmber'l Well, it is your vosition that you
did have a well there?
A Yes, sir.
Q@ And on the completion you ruined the well?
| A I have always felt that, sir.
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Q Now, getting back to this Cabeen Well, what is the
status of that well; is it 5lugged and abanaoned?

A Yes, sir, it's approximately the same situation as this
particular well, except that it, as I mentioned préviously,
with ail of the wéter contacted at approximately 8290, thef

made notch perforations ‘fat 12,207 feet which was a minus 8280

feet.

And of course, they had water from the very beginning”
and squeezed and went up the hole and what have you, and never
could get a completion of the well. Now, in ‘this particular

well, a DST was taken from 12,225 feet to 12,310 feet which is

‘|a minus 8198 to 8283, and recovered 1365 feet of oil and 1350

feet of heavy o0il and gas cut water blanket and 390 feet of
heavy ¢€il and gas cut mud. Another DST was taken with the
TBD;being just eight feet lower, a minus of 8291. And this

DST had in addition to 0il, free o0il, and c©il and gas cut water

blanket and oil and gas cut mud and 35901feet of salt water.

0] They never have been able to shut off the salt water;

is that right?
A Mo, sir.

0 And were eithér one of these wells ever a commercial

well?

A I don't believe you could cléssify them as commercial
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wells.

MR. NUTTER: What was that answer?
A 1 said, no, I don't believe you could ever classify
them as commercial wells. |
Q (By Mr. Kellahin) The Hill & Meeker is a commercial
well, isn't 1t?
A  Yes, sir.
MR. KELLAHIN: That is all I ha&e. Thank you, Mr.
Yuronka,
MR, RUSSELL: I’have ho further questions.

FURTHER CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, NUTTER:
| Q@ This was fthe Sguth Crossroads\DevoniAn?

A Yes, sir.

Q Mr. Yuronka, the pool(rules for the South Crossroéds
Devonlan Pool require that a well be located within . one hun-
dred fifty feet of the cgnter of elther quarter; 8o even the
TP locétion belng three thirty was an unorthodox location by
the pool rules.

A Yes, sir.

Q Now, do I understand 1t that wnipstock;llnce, in their

letter to Mr. Cox stated that they would like to have a

. tolerance from the target point of a plus or minus 50 feet

north and south?
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A That 1s-what =--

Q And they would want a tolerance east and west

100 feet of the target area?

A This 1is what they requested, because of the poSsibility

g
z
ey 3 g
- z >:<‘ . ) i .
s 3 : that you cannot, of course, necessarily bottom the hole at
<o 8 % : ' ' : '
= B 3 exactly 330 feet. The way they would figure this out, they
(533 “ 5 S o
> g % hope to bottom the hole 321.36 feet north of the present
=2 location which is actually less than was authorized in the — 7
| o ¢S
J £ = 3 previous order.
i w 4 y
' — g g Q Did I understand the letter correctly; that they would
(=~ L) " = ;
PR 3 2 B - .
= & o try %o hold an angle and hold the direction to 11,000 feet and
as in g Just allow phe well to straighteﬂ itself up, and they would
= I 3 ' |
.- v
55 g : not be controlling the hole then from 11,000 feet on to TD?
- & =

A This is what I read. May I read it to you again, would
you like me to havé itrread'again?
MR.VNUTTER: I imagine it is in the record. So, in
effect, what fhey are asking for to be a target érea from 80
feet to 28 feet; 80 from the west line?k

A Yes, sir.

Q And from 22 -~7

A 2260,

Q@ --60, to 2360 from the south line?

A Yes, sir.

Q@ VWere there any other questions of Mr. Yuronka?

e gy e,

A AN ot A 1 e+ e Serer gt ]
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You may be excused.
Do you have anything further, Mr, Ruésell?

MR. RUSSELL: No.

MR. HUTTER: Do you have anything further, Mr. Kellahin?

MR. KELiAHIN: Yes. ~I would like to have. this witness

SWworn.

* ¥

RALPH GRAY, having been first duly sworn, was eXamlned

and testifled as follows:

MR. KELLAHIN: I would like t0 have these %wo Exhibits

marked for identification. Exhibit Number One and Number Two.

(Whereupon, Opponents Exhibits Num-

bers One and Two marked for identi-

cation,)

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Would you state your name, please?

A Ralph L. Gray.
Q@ VWhat business are you engaged in, Mr. Gray?
A COnsultant'Engineer.

Q And in connection with your business as a Consulting
Engineer have you been hired by Hill & Meeker in connection
with Case Number 31017 |
| A Yes, sir.

Q@ Have you testifiéd bpefore the 0Oil Conservation
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Commission and made youf qualifications a matter of record?
A Yes, I have.
MR. KELLAHIN: Are)fhe viltness' qualifications accept-~
ablie?
MR, NUTTER: Yes, sir..
Q  (By Mr. Kellahin) HMr. Gray, are you famlliab with the

area involved in the Application of John L. Cox for the

directional drilling? ' :

A Yes, sir.

Q Have you had anything to do with the Hill & Meeker
well which is located to the north ;f Mr. Cox's proposed
location?

A Nothing in connection with the drilling of the well;
I amlfamiliar with the weli records.

Q@  You have examined those records?

A | Yés, sir.

Q Have you examined the records on any other wells in
this area?

A Yes, sir.

Q@ Now, referring to what has been marked as Exhibit
Number One, Mr. Gray; would you state what that is?

A E#hibit Number One is é map of the South Crossroads

Devonian Pool and this map has contours drawn on top of the

Devonian formation, This iliap also shows the subject well with
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an arrow and the top of the Devonian formation is indicated
at each of the wells on the minus sub-sea data.

Q What is the situation as to the T and P well that is

.proposed. to be deviated, Mr. Gray?

A The TP well encountered the top of the Devo@ian as
minus 8235 which is approximately 55 feet above the reébgnized
oil and water contact. » |

Q Do you agree wWith Mr. Yuﬁonka-as the locatlon of this
water-oil contact at minus 8290, approximately?

A Yes, it 1is an appi-oximate figure. I don't think you
can pin 1t down within a few feet. Usually, theée things are

degradational things and that 1s an approximate figure.

Q Do you have the~comp1et165 data on the TP well?

QA Yes, sir.

Q Referring to Exhibit Numbef:fﬁo;will ydﬁ diséuéé ﬁhé
completion of that well, please?

A Exhipit Number TWwo shows tests that were performed on
the TP well and this well was perforated on November 29th,
and was treated and started producing; and Exhibit Number Two
shows that from November 29th to December Tth the well was
flowing at various f{est rates. During this perlod the well
flowed clean oil and no evideace of any appreciable amount of
water. On December the 8th the well was acidized with 5,000

gallons and during the period from the 8th to the 1lth, the
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well was swabbed and tests indicates that during this period
apparehtly'the acid went doﬁn into the water, and during this
period the operator swabbed a substantial amount of salt water
and only a vefy small amount of oil.

An attempt was made ©o repair the well on December Sthe

20%h, and was squeezed, and then later acidized and re-squeezed |

on the 27th, and then acidi;ed. The bperatpr was oniy apble to
recover large amounts of salt water and small amounts of éil
after that time. | o

Q Now, on the basis of the information you have on the
wellkwould you consider that T and P had an oil well completed
as Mr. Yuronka said?

A Yes, sir, 1t seems %o me that prior to the last acidiziy
job that they did have a commercial well.

Q Now, in your opinion, ié it necessary for John L. Cox
to deviate the bottom of that well %o 8330 feet from the Hill
& Meeker lease line in order to complete a producing oil well?

A No, sir, I don'@ think he is justified 1in doing that.

Q Could he deviate in some other direction other than
north?

A Yes, I thlink the weil couid be -- if it was necessary
to deviate that, éerfainly it wouldn't necessarily have %o go
directly north, or éértainly it wouldn't have to go that far

in order to cure this bad completion technique.

123
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Q Now, do you have any informatlon oa the Cabeen well
Mr.rGray? /

A 1 have the completion records and the amount of oll
that the well recovered before abandonment .

Q Based upon that informatlon was 1% posslble to complete
that well as an oil well?

f A Not as a commercial Wwell; no, sir. The operator tried
to complete 1% and tﬁe well made large amounts of'water, small
amounts of oll, and finélly the operator abanddnéd the well
pecause of belng & non-commercial well.

Q In your opinion, would the acreage under that well
contribdte any production o the proposed completlon of the
John L. Cox Well?

A It doesn't appear that it would contribute any
substantial amount; 1o, sir. |

Q  Now, the spacing in this pool is eighty acres for an
oil well; 1s it n;t? ’ v

A Yes, sir.

Q In your opinion would the well completed in the Crosé-
roads of the Devon;an Pool drain elghty acres?

A Yes, Sir.

qQ Would a well located '330 feet from Hill & MeekKer's
lease line cause any drainage $o occur?

A Yes, sir, I think it would drain oil from the Hill &

e

- —

—_—
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Meeker lease.

Q In the evenb the Comnlssion sees £1it ©O approve this;

would you want to see a-directional survey made of the well?

I3

A Yes, 8ir, I think that would be essential.

Q Have you any other recommendations, Mr. Gray?

A wWell, I don't think that the operator 18 justified in

having all of this excess room o play on'in the event that the\ .
Commission should be justified in grahting the approval. 1 \
"think that certalnly ne should maintain a minimum distance

of 33C from the lease 1line and i am not justifying that
footage ., pecause L think 1t mill'dra}n oil from the Hill
% Meeker lease; but in the event th;t thépCbmmissipn should
grant tnis thing, I don't thiﬁk he»should be‘permitted %o
come closer than 330 to the 1ease line.

Q you wouldn'?® recommend ghat the Commission approve
this 50 foot toleféﬂéé‘ﬁorthand south proposéd py the
Whipstock Corporatibn?

A N&, siv.

g |ere gxhibits One and Two prepared py you OT under

your supervision?
A ‘Yes, sir.

MR. KELLAHIN: At this time 1 move that>0pponent's
Gxhibits One and TWC pe admitted into evidence.

MR. NUTTER: opponent's Exhibits Numbers one and TwWo

-

" —— T
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(Whereupon, Opponent's Exhibits One
and Two admitted into evidence.)

MR. KELLAHIN: That'!s all I have on direct.

MR, NUTTER: Does anyone have any questions of Mr.

g
z
4
e
[ - g
e Z x5 Gray?
z 2
[ado )
e i z MR. RUSSELL: Yes, Mr. Examiner.
Sl T | '
& 5 3 CROSS EXAMINATION
©n & ¢ | BY MR. RUSSELL:
SR Q Mr. Gray, is the Hill & Meeker well at a standard
| e R location?
— § B ‘ | :
E -Eg 2 g A The H1ill & Meeker wiell is located in accordance with
= & ¢ . o
; —— " the field rules; I am sure you are aware that the field rules
i o, 8 ,
% = é ] permit a well to be located within 150 feet -of the center of
-3 N -

a Unit. The Hill & Mecker well is8 located 515 feet from the
lease which amounts to 150 feet. |

Q  They took full advéﬁtage Sf the 150 foot tolerance;
did they not, and they ﬁobk it in the direction of the approved
location for TP to driil theif unorthodox well?

A Yes, sir.

Q Now, your Exhibit Number One shouws two separate struc-

tures; does it not?

A Yes, sir.

Q And how many produclng wells are there in that northern

structure at this time?
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A At this time there 18 one producing well.
Q VAnd that is the Hill & Meeker well?

A Yes, sir.

.DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

Q And if this Application is denied and the well 1s not

..... drilled, the Hill & Meeker well will drain oil from the north

half of the southwest quarter of Section 10; will it not?
MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, I object %o

the wording of the guestion. It infers that the denial of

yin

"
H
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gfﬂ, the Application will result in no well being driiled, which
;; is certainly no basis of that.
é MR. RUSSELL: I will re-word the question.
?k é;"ﬁ Q (By Mr. Ruésell) Mr. Gray, undér the present circum- ,
{ — =z
§ .‘EE § stances, the Hill & Meeker well will drain oil from the north
A = i
|

half of the southwest quarter; will it not?

| A We generally think in terms of wells draining elighty
acres, Now,/éometimes it’is not always possible torknow ekactly
what configdration that thing is.going to be, but in the event
the original TP well, say, is not produced any at all, it is

concelivable that this well could drain a portion of that

rather than, say, drainipg’this full elghty acre Unit that
might be assigned to it. Here, those things are kind of give

and take.

Q Well, as I recall your testlimony; that 1f the broposed

directional drilling was granted to the extent of the tolerance |




dearnley-meier reporting service, inc.

DEPOSITIONS, MEARINGS, STATE MENTS. EXPERT TESTIMONY, DALY COPY, CONVENTIONS

1120 Slm BLDG. @ P, O, BOX 1092 & PHONE 243-6691 @ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

SPECIALIZING [N

PAGE 29

we Will say, 1t would still be completed within TP's eighty
acres; would it notg?

A If it were granted 330 feet from the line, well, then
ceréainly it would drain Hilli & Meeker's acres,

Q Thenvthe reverse has to be trﬁe also if the TP is
going to drain your acreage, your acreage 1s going to be
drained out?

A If the operator elects not to go back into this hole
and get the o0il out. What we are saying, they 4did have oil
originally and that, by faulty completion techniques, they
were unable to complete the well commercially.

In other words, by going back in there and by proper
remedial work get actuai results in a commérciél vell there.

A] “Well, to get back to my question and get a simplifiedk
ansver, it cduld dréin that acreage, your well; could 1t not,
or a portion théreof?

A If there is no attémpt made to complete 1t, yes, sir.

Q Now, I believe you stated you saw no justification fbr
the proposed operation of Mr., Cox; 1s that a correct statement?

A I don't think that he 1s justified in wantiag to go
330 feet from the~éease line.

Q That is your only objection. That is what you are
saylng, it is not justified; is that correct?

A Well, we aliso say we dnn't think he is Justified in




upon the figures that Mp, Yuronka brought out
Such g recommendation to Someone Seeking your advice;
Jou nog?

5 You woulg make

i may,

MR. RUSSELL:

—_—
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MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, it is the
position of Hill & Meeker that the deviation of this well at
the bottom of 330 feet of this lease line is not justified on
the basis of the engineering téstimony that has been offered
both by the Applicant and by the Protestant. Obviouél&,'a
commerclal well, I mean a well that ﬁas commercial posslbility,
was completed by T and P at an unorthodox location and perhaps
from an economic point of view. The deviation of that well is
justified for an attempt to recomplete 1it, but a mere one
hundred feet deviation from a proven area 1s certainly not Tg»f-,
justified on the record.

In addition, the Cabeen Well is shown to have been
watered out and it is our position this acreage is not now
productive and should not bpe dedicated to any well completed

- in the other 40 acre tract. The deviation of the Cox well
will clearly result in drainage of the Hill & Meeker acreage,
except one well will drain in ekxcess of 80 acres and the
location of the Hill & Meeker well will not abort adequate
counter drainage to preG%nt the effect of tﬁe Cox well on its
production. We also take the position that the'tolerance
re@uested cannot be authorized by the Commission L1f for no
other reason than that advertising is not adequate to cover
the deviation.

Concelivably it could put the bottom of the Cox well




e
i f .
SYATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COrPY, CONVENTIONS

¢,

<.

o]
Tl
S
[ el
Ty

P T

| -
QO
as
|==
®
——
[~ &
| =t
—
(5=
[ b=
. ]

SPECIALIZING IN: OEPQSITIONS, HEARINGS,

1120 SIMMS BLDG, @ P, O, BOX 1092 ¢ PHONE 243.6691 & ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE 32

280 feet rather than 330 as advertised in the Case Number 3101,
and the‘Commission should not approve any such deviation; Ir’
the deviation is required, then the bottom of the hold should
be moved back a sufficient distance to put it within the scope
of the advertising, at least. h |

We don't think it should be permitted to bottom ab
such a distance from the surface location as is proposed.
For that reason, we oppose the Application.

MR, NUTTER: Do you have anything further, Mr. Russell?

MR. RUSSELL: I have nothing ‘further.

MR. NUTTER: We will takeé Case Number 3101 under

advisement and call Case Numbef 3102.

* *
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )

) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )‘

I, CHARLES WALKER, Notary Public in and for the County of

1964,

<>
2 Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the
‘§§‘ foregoling and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New
gg Mexico Oil Conservation Commission was reported by me; and
15 . gg} - that the same is a true and correct record of the said
f “gz proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability}
; é?ﬂ Witness my Hand énd Seal this C)71’ aay of[C%aéiﬁiz
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- S My Commission Expires:

March 25, 1é68.
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DRAFT

JMD/esr
September 18, 1964
ECATE )
b BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

CF Subj.

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 3101

Order No. R- ﬂ
277

APPLICATION OF JOHN L. COX e S
POR DIRECTIONAL DRILLING, 4
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO. Lo Sl ok

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

. This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on

September 9, 196 4, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner
Daniel S. Nutter

[

NOW, on this day of September, 1964, the Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the recoxrd,

and the recomiiendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having heenﬂﬁiven as required by

law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the sulject
matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, John L. Cox, is'the owner and opefa—
tor of the Texas Pécific South Crossroads Unit Well No. 1 which has
a surface location 1980 feet from £he South line and 1980 feet from
the West line of Section 10, Township 10 South, ﬁange 36 East; NMPM,
Lea County, New Mexico.

(3) That Order No. R~2629 authorized the applicant's prede-
cessor in interest to drill in'thé South Crossroads-Devonian Pool
at an unorthodox location 2310 feet from the South line and 1980

feet from the West line of said Section 10, provided the N/2 SW/4

of Section 10 was dedicated to the well.
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(4) That the Texas Pacific South Crossroads Unit Well No.

proJub+l°n

1 was abandoned due to '‘ssmplerien difficulties and that the well
authorized by Order No. R-2629 has not been drilled.
{5) That the applicant proposes to re-enter the Texas

PdlelC South Crossroads Unit Well No. 1, set a whipstock at

Ak Lo

:approx1mate]y 9350 feet,401rect10nally drill in a Nbrtnerly

bottom said wetl iy
direction to encounter the Devonian formation at a trxue vert1ca1

depth of approximately 12,250 feet, -and-hobsom—eaid wedt within a
100 foot tolerance to the East and West and a 50 foot tolerance
to the North and South of a point 2310 feet from the South line
and 1980 feet from the West line of said Section 10.

(6) That approval of the subject application will prevent

‘the drilling of unnecessary wells, prevent waste, and protect
correlative rights, provided the N/2 SW/4 cf Section 10 is

' dedicated to the well, and provided that the wéll is bottomed

no nearér than 2310 feet from the Scouth line of said ~. _tion 10.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:
(1) That the appliicant, John L. Cox, is hereby authorized

to re-enter th- ;pxas Pac1f1c South Crossroads Unit Well No. 1,
aud 1o !
set" a whipstock at approximately 9350 feet, dlrectlonally drill

botfom sard wetlin
in a y6rtherly direction to eneewnter the Devonian formation at

a true vertical depth‘of approximately 12,250 feet .—~awd-bottbm

of a point 2310 feet from the South line and 1980 feet from the

' West line of Section 10, Township 10 South, Range 36 East, NMPM,

Lea County, New Mexico.
(2) \That the subject well shall be bottomed no rearer than
2310 feet from the South line of said Section 10.

(3) That the N/2 SW/4 of said Section 10 shall be dedi-

i.cated to the subject well.

-auams el

1 af&zom?"
! within a 100 foot tolerance to the South, East, and West
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(4) That a continuous multi-shot directional survey shall
be ﬁaderof the well bore With shot points not mcre than 100 feet
apart; théi the operator shall cause the surveying compan§ to
fqrward a copy of the survey report directly to the Santa Fe
Office of the Commission, Box 2088, Santa Fe, New Mexico; and
that the operator shall notify the Commission's Hobbs District
Office of the date and time éaid survey is to be commenced.

(5) That PForm C-105 shall be filed in accordance with
Commission Rule 1108 and the operator shall indicate £hereon
true vertical depths in addition to measured depths.

(6) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-

M~ ey

'DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.
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Texas Pacific & Union
South Crossroads Unit Well #1

Deviation Tests

400" - 1/2°
, 1,000 - 1/4°
‘ 4 . 1,350t - 1/4°

2,250' - 1/4°

2,609' - 3/4°

3,150f - 1©

‘ ~ | 3,4100 - 1/2°

| 4,200 - 3/4,°

‘ ‘ 4y550% = 3/4°
5,227 = 1/4°
5,648% - 3/,°
6,114 = 1/4°
6,615 - 1/2°
7,082t - 1/;;'°
7,515' = 1°
8,1601 - 3/4° " .
8,520' - 3/4° ) -
9,070* - 3/4°
9,512¢ = 1/2°

10,030t - 1°

10,5601 = 3/4°

11,015¢ - 3/4° .
11,50t = 1° | BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTER
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
R EXHIBIT NO
7 —_— -

¢ M 12,4208 CASE NO._ 3 /o /
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LAW OFFICES OF
- - YJOHN F. RusseLL Lt e v
- . SUITE 1010 SECURITY NATIONAL BANK BUILDING e o i Pl Ul
P.O. DRAWER 640
ROSWELL, NEW MEXICO 8820] TELEPHONE 622-4641

53 AUG 13 R

August 11, 1964

L f 0il Conservation Commission
: : Box 2088 o
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

, Gentlemen:

{ I transmit herewifh intriplicate the application
- ; of John L. Cok. "I understand this will be set for hearlng

? bofore an examiner on September 9, 1964.

§ Very truly yours,
E ; { hn F Russell
" JFR:np

Enclosure

TN b b At TN drvm R A 3.
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COMPLETION HISTORY

T.P.COAL & OIL CO. & UNION OIL CO
OF CALIFORNIA « South Croswproads
Unit #1, lea County, New Mexico.

Perf. 12,254-92, swabbed dry, washed w/500 gal mud acid

Swabbed dry. Acid/2000 gal. Treating Press. 2500-1600#

Swabbed 50 bbls load and 56 bbls new oil, 4 hrs. Flowed
22 bbls oil/hr for 3 hrs, 3/4" choke, TP 50#, Flowed

. 21 bbls oil/hr, plus 1% acid water, 42.2 gravity, 20/64"
choke for 2 hrs., TP l00# . .

Flowed 99 bbls oil/5 hrs, 1/4% choke, TP 90#. Shut in
9 hrs. TP 650#, Flowed 97 BBLS oil/6 hrs, 1/4" choke,
TP 150#, 16 bbls oil last hour, clean oil. ,

Flowed 300 bbls o0il/24 hrs, 1/4" choke, TP L50-50#
Flowed 8 bbls oil last hour. S.I. 6 hours, TP 450#
GOR 16/1. :

Flowéd 90 bbls oil/21 hrs, 1/4" choke, TP 480#, Choke
plugging. Opened .to 18/64 choke and flowed 1l bbls oil/
per hi. , L
Flowed 163 BO/23 hrs, 18/64" choke. TP 80#

' 4 . .
Acid/5000 gal. Treating Preas. 3300-2650#. Swab 237 BO
in 13 hrs(l87 bbls new oil). No acid water recovered.
Fluid 1500% from top.
Swab. 267 Bbls salt water ¢+ 99 BBls 0il/13 hours.
Swab. 317 Bbls salt water + 23 bbls 0il/1l7 hours.
‘Swab, 108 bbls salt water ¢+ 10 bbls 0il/8 hours.
Squeezed perf. with 82 sx diesel slurry. Swab»77‘30/24 hrs
‘Acid/S00 gal. Swab 8% BO # 254 BW / 24 hours.
"Squeezed peri., Re-~perf, 12254-64 Swab 14 BO/br vlus
5% salt water, Acid/500 gal. Swab. 24« bbiS salt water «
10 BBLS 0il/24 bours. ' '

Témporarily Abandoned.,

BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTER
Oll. CONSERVATION COmMMISSICN

o

Mf%ﬁﬂiaexumn'No. A
cAse No.__5/ O/

PLEY VP R

- AT A



Docker No. 24-64

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING -~ WEDNESDAY - SEPTEMBER 9, 1964

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

P AEIOE RIS HNS e

The following cases will be bheard before Daniel §. Nutter, Examiner, or Elvis
A, Utz, Alternate Examlner- :

CASE 3099: Application of Leéonard Nichols for a unit agreement, Lea CJounty,
‘ New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the
approval of the West Maljamar Unit Area comprising 440 acres
nore or less, of Federal and fee lands in Sections 4 and @
Township 17 South, Range 32 Tast, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 3100: Application of Leonard Wichols for a waterflood extension, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause., sseks
approval of the extension of the waterflood projactkt which he
operates in Sections 2, 3, 10, and 11, Township 17 South, Rangs
32 East, Maljamar Pool, ILza County, New Mexico, by the addition

- of 6 water injection w=lls in Sections 4 and 9, same township.

0 /////’ The original flood wags authorxized as the Boller-Nichols Water-

flood Project, Roberts Pool, by Order Nc. X-1538.

ASE 3101: Application of John L. Cox for directional drilling, Lea County,
. New Mexico. Apolicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks anthority
to whipstock and directionally drill the Texas Pacific South r
Crossroads Unit Well No. 1, the surface location of which is 1980
feet from the Sonth and West lines of Section 10, Township L0
South, Range 36 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in stch a manner
as to bottom said well in the South Crossrocads Devenian Beccl at
a point 2310 feet from the South line and 1980 feet from the
West line of said Section 10.

CASE 3102: Application of Sunsei International Petroleum Corxgoration fox a
unit agreement, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the abuova=-
styled cause, seeks approval of the Mal-Gra Unit Area comprising
600 acres, more oxr less, of State land in Township 17 South,
Range 33 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 3103: Application of Suns t I¥nternational Patroleum Corporation for a
waterflood project, Lea County, RKaw Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause. sexsks authority to ianstitute a waterfloead
project in the Maljamar Pool in its Mal~Gra ¥nit Area by the
injection of water into the Grayburg ‘formation through 8 wells
in Sections 20 and 21, Township 17 South, Range 33 Faszi, Le&a
County, New Mexico.
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Examiner Hearing - September 9, 1964

CASE 3104: Application of Sunset International Petroleum Corpora+lon for
directional drilling, Chaves County, New Mexico. Appllcant
in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to whipstock and
dlrectLOnally d7ill the Humble State Well No. 1, the surface
location of which is 1980 feet from the South llne and 660 - .
feet from the West line of Section 16, Townshlp 8 South, Range
33 East, Chaves County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to
bottom said well in the Tobac-Pennbylvanlan Pool at a point

within 150 feet of the center of the SW/4 SW/4 of said .Section
le.

i/
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BHANLT. & RAKSESHKHERER . -
OIL PRODUCERS 2~ =
710 VAUGHN BLDG. :: S:l
MIDLAND, TEXAS 79704 = 72
g =
Sept. 10, 1964 <=
0il Conservation Commission
Box 2088 ;
‘ Santa Fe, New Mexico.
I Attention ~ Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr. ’ . o

Re: John L, Cox Application
South Crossroads Field
lLea County, N, M.

Dear Mr, Porters

P

5 Mr. Ralph Gray has informed us of the proceedings

! had before the Commission on September 9th to consider the
application of John L. Cox to intentionally deviate the
former Texas Pacific 0il Company's South Crossroads Unit
Well #1 in Section 10, Township 10 South, Range 36 East,

B Lea County, New Mex1co.

We were informed by Mr. Gray that Texas Pacific
previously had a hearing before the Commission in the latter
part of 1963, asking for approval of a location 330t from
the North and 1980' from the West ‘lines of the SW/4 of
said Section 10, which said location was approved at that
time. As 1 understand it, this was approved by Order No.
2629, When we talked with Mr, Gray it was the first that
we had heard of this order. We received no notice of
the hearing and had no knowledge ‘of this order. We were
relying on the field rules that had been set by the Commission
and supposed that before any change were to be made in the

—_— Field Rules that all offset operators would be personally
, notified of any hearing that might change the field rules.

A e ot e

St ——

In fact, it was only due to the waiver sent out
by Mr. John Yuronka for Mr., Cox that we were notified of
the proposed hearing, at which we were represented by Mr,
Gray. If we had been notified of the hearing called by
Texas Pacific we certainly would have attended and made
the same objections that we have placed before the Commission
for consideration in this last hearing.

‘ We will certainly appreciate your consideration of
our obJectlons before you make any final decision. L

Yours very truly,
HILL & MEEKER |

JSH/el




BRFORR THE OLL COMERRVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF 4BW MEXXCO

IX THE MATTER OF TRE HAARING
CALLIND BY THR OXL CONSARVAYION

T COMMISHYOM OF NUW MEXICO FOR

THE PURFOSE OF CONSXDERING: ,
2957
CARS No. 3939
oxdes M. R-32639

APPLICATION OF TEBXAS PACIFIC
OLL COMPANY FOR AN UNORPHODOX
LOCATION, LB COUNTY, BBEW
mm. g ‘

This csuse came on for haaring at 9 o'cleek a.m. OB
Dacembary 16, 1963, st samta Fe, New Manioo, bofews Blvie A. Vea,
Bxaminer duly appointed by the Oil Comservetion Wm of N
saneice, hegeinafiter referred ¢ as the "Commission.* ia

~ with Rwle 1214 of the C ion Pwles and Reyuistions.
WOW, on thin__{ [/~ Gay af Decembar, 1963, the Gommiesiom,
a gquorus heing present, ving comsidured the appliiestiam, $he
avideuce M and the recommaendations of the Meuminer,
Eivia A. Utz m fully advised in the prentees,
£iNpe

(1) %hat dme lic motice having been given 3¢ reguired
law, tha Commisaion has jurisdiction of this causo and the
_matter thereof. '

(2) Thet the appiioant, Texss Pasific GA)l Compamy, &
an engoption to the speciul Rulss and Begulations g
Grossroads~-Davonian Pool to drill iSs dtste AR )
uhorthodox locstion 2310 feet Zwom the south lines «id 1900 feet
from the West lime of ucuau 10, MM; ). Mih. Raage )6
Esst, NMPM, Lea County, Mew Kaxioo. ‘

¥

v

(3) That dwe to ths resszvolr Mamxutm of
Davomian formetion at the propesed Llooatiom the subject well
should drain the W/1 yw/4 of sstd dectiom 10.

(¢) That approval of tho subject spplicatiom will peevent
wiigts and grotect correlativs vights, peovided tha
dodicntes the B/2 sw/4 of seotiom 10, Towaship 10 . Bbange
36 Baat, MM, lea County, Rew Nestice, to the subjest nn.




!
%a“
CASEB Ro. 2959
“Oxdex Ho. R-2829
(1) That the agplicant, Texas Pscific u W, is
harchy granted an axcepition to the & m '

1
for the south Crossroeds-Dovonian Pool and is hexeby
%0 dxill its state AR Well No. xumwmnn
feat from the South line and 1980 feet fyom the West 1ine of
‘Section 10, Towmmshipy 10 south, Range 36 Reat, WM, Led »
ow Hexico; provided, howsvaer, that the W21 W4 of said
10 shall de dedicated to said well.

© (2) That jurisdiotion of this cewse iw resoiasd few the
entry of suwh further oxdexs as the Commission mky deam mm.

DORE at Janta Pe, Mimuco. on the day and yeoazr havein-
above deaignated.

STATR OF VW mmo
OIL COMSERVATXION cmm

‘Mﬂ.mm
R. 8., WALKER, Newberx

A. L. PONNER, Jx., Vembew & deswetiyy
6§ AL |

ear/



OIL CONSERVATION COIISSION
SANTA FE, EEW LEXICC

Date #{P’L 7, (TeF

CASE,. _ /2] . Hearing Date___ T %eex ?’/‘7/4 ¢
DsAI(@sSF

My rocommendations for an order in the zbove numbered cases are as follows:

’ e ‘

. X ot L5

E




PP VOO Ui AT

i

et e A 09 A e st 8, P A Aot AT 43 e TP by e

P p————

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION coMMIssion VS 7 Mt 1 07

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF
JOHN L. COX FOR PERMISSION TO DRILL
DIRECTIONALLY HIS TEXAS PACIFIC SOUTH
CROSSROADS UNIT WELL NO. 1 FROM AN
APPROXIMATE DEPTH OF 9,000 TO 9,400
FEET IN AN ATTEMPT TO BOTTOM SAID WELL
AT AN APPROXIMATE DEPTH OF 12,250 FEET
IN THE DEVONTAN FORMATION AT-A POINT
2310 FEET FROM THE SOUTH LINE AND 1980
FEET FROM THE WEST LINE OF SECTION 10,
TOWNSHIP 10 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, N.M.P.M.
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXIFO IN THE SOUTH
CROSSROADS-DEVONIAN POOL.

ey

No. . .;?//C///

vvvvvvvvvvvvv

APPLICATION

COMES NOW ' the A?ﬁlicant‘ {EEE_EM Cox, by his attorney,
John F. Russell, and requests permission under Rule 111(b) bf'the
0il Consexvation Commission to deviate the Texas Pacific South
CrosSroads Unit Well No. 1, located 1980 feet from the”West line‘
and 1980 feet from the South line of Section 10, Township 10 South,
Range 36 East, énd in support thereof, states: |

1. Abplicant is the successor in interest to Texas Pacific
Oil Company as to the above “described well and to State of New Mexico
0il and Gas Lease No. K-2943 insofar as said lease covers the NiSWXL
of Section 10, Township 10 South, Range 36 East. |

2. The above described well was abandoned due to mechanical
difficulties in completion.

3. This Commission, by Order No. R-2629 entered in Case

No. 2959 authorized Texas Pacific 0il Company to drill an oil well

at an dnorthbdox location 2310 feet from the South line and 1980




Piatia et N ey

feet from the West line of said Section 10, which Order also re-

quired that the N4SW% of said Section 10 be dedicated to this well.

Texas Pacific 0il Company has.not drilled the well authorized by
gaid Order and has abandoned its intention to drill said well.

4, Applicént propﬁses to enter the above described well
to a depth of approximately 9,000 feet to 9,400 feét, at which ap-
proximate depth it Qill be whipstocked and théteafter’will be
directionally drilled tq bottom at an approximate depth of 12,250
feet in the Devonian Eormation at a point 2310 feet from the 3outh
iine”and 1980 feet from the West line of said Section 10, Township
10 South, Range 36 East (béing the same locaticn approved by Order
No. R-2629 éntered by the Commission in Case No. 2959).

5. Applicant proposes to dedicate the NYSWY% of Section

10, Towaship 10 South, Range 36 East to the aforesaid well when

completed.

6;> The granting of this application will prevent waste
and will not impair the corfefétive rights of any other operator
in the South Crossroads-Devonian Pool. |
WHEREFORE, Applicant requests éhat this matter be set
down for hearing at an early date before an Exah}mer for the purpose
of granting Apﬁlicant permission to drill directionally his Texas
Pacific South Crossroads Unit Well Nb. 1 from an approximate depth
of 9,000 to 9,400 feet in an éttempt to boétom said well at an ap-
proximate depth of 12,250 feet in the Devonian Formation at a point
2310 feet from the South line and 1980 feet from the West line of

Section 10,'Township 10 South, Range 36 East, N.M.P.M,, Lea County,



' Mexico, in the South Crossroads-Devonian Pool.

Respectfulliy submitted,
,. ‘ , JOHN L. COX

Z . f’ , A . K
L | Byt al(d&mz/l)«ﬂ

P . 7 Qfgorney for Applicant

. . ‘ P.- 0. Drawer 640
| | o - Roswell, New Mexico

i ’ DATED: August 11, 1964
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OlIL CONSEﬁ’{ATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 871

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

Octobexr 7, 1964

Mx. John ¥. Russell
Attorney at Law

Post Office Drawer 640
Roswell, New Mexico

Myr. Jason W. Kellahin

Kellahin & Fox
. Attorneys at Law

Post Office Box 1769
Santa Pe, New Mexico
Re: Case No. 3101
Ordexr R~277% .

Gontlemen:

This letter will confirm my recent conversatiofi with you concern-

‘ing the well location approved by the above orxrder. It was the

Commission's intencion to grant a 100 foot to the South, East,
and West and to grant no tolerance to the North of the described
footage location. As each of you have advised me that _you have
informed your rxespective clients of the Commission'’s intention,
we will not issue a nunc pro tunc oxder in the above case.

Very truly yours,

J. M. DURBETT, Jr.
Attoxney

JMD/ix
ces Mx. Joe D. Ramey

0il Congexvation Commission
Hobbs, New Mexico




LBA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPCSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 3101
Ordexr No. R-2773

APPLICATION OF JOHN L. COX -
FOR DIRECTIONAL DRILLING,

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE C S8ICN3

ihis cause came on for hearingiat 9 o*clock a.m. on SeptembeF
9, 1964, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel §, Nutter

NOW, on this__25th day of Septenber, 1964, the Commission,
a guorum being present, having considered the testimony, the recor
and the recommendations of the Bxaminer, and being fully advised
in the premiseas, )

FINDS:
(1) That due public notice having been given as réquired by

law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject]
matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, John L, Cox, is the owner and oper
tor of the Texas Pacific South Crossroads Unit Well No. 1 which has
a surface location 1980 feet from the South line and 1980 feet fr
the West line of Section 10, Township 10 South, Range 36 East,
Lea County, New Mexico. '

(3) That Order No. B-2629 authorized the applicant's prede-—
cessoxr in interest to drill in the South Crossroads-Davonian Pool
at an unorthodox location 2310 feet from the South line and 1980
feet from the West line of said Section 10, provided the N/2 sSw/4
of Section 10 was dedlicated to the well.

(4) That the Texas Pacific South Crossrcads Unit Well No. 1
was abandoned due to production difficulties and. that the well
authorized by Ordex No. R-2622 has not been drilled.

(5) That the applicant proposes to re-enter the Texas
Pacific South Crossroads Unit Well No, 1, set a whipstock at




-0
CASE No. 3101
Ordexr No, R~2723

approximately 9350 feet, and to diredtionally drill in a northerly
dirxection to bottom said well in the Devonian formation at a true
vertical depth of approximately 12,250 feet within a 100 foot
tolerance to the Bast and West and a2 50 foot tolerance to the
North and South of a point 2310 feet from the South line and 1980
feet from the West line of said Ssction 10.

(6) That approval of the subject application will prevent
the drilling of unnecessary wells, prevent waste, and protect cor-
relative rights, provided the N/2 8W/4 of S8ection 10 is dedicated
to the well, and provided that the well is bottomed no nearer thaﬂ
2310 feet from the South line ¢f said Section 10,

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(L) That the applicant, John L. Cox, is hereby authorized
to re-enter the Texas Pacific Scuth Crossroads Unit Well No. 1,
set a whipstock at approximately 9350 feet, and tc directionally
drill in a northerly direction to bottom said well in the Devonian
formation at a true vertical dépth of approximately 12,250 feet
at a point within a 100 foot tolerance to the South, East, and
West of a point 2310 feet from the South line and 1980 feet from
the West line of Section 10, Township 10 S8outh, Range 36 REast,
NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico.

(2) That the subject well shall be bottomed no nearer than
112310 feet from the South line of sald Section 10,

(3) That the N/2 §W/4 of said Section 10 shall be dedicated
to the subject well.

{4) That a continuous multi-shot directional survey shall
be made of the well bore with shot points not more than 109 feet
apart; that the operator shall cause the surveying company to
forward a copy of the survey revwcrt directly to the: Santa Fe
Office of the Conmission, Box 2088, Santa Fe, New Mexico, and
that the operator shall notify the Commission's Hobbs District
Office of the date and time said survey is to be commerced.

(5)  That Form C-105 shall be file¢-in accordance with
Commission Rule 1108 and the operator shall indicate thereon
true vertical depths in addition to measured depths.

(6) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-

sary.
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CASE No. 3101
Orxdex No, R~-2773

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.

STAYE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

GCK M. CAMPBEL}s, Chairman

E, §. WALKER, Membher

) s,

A, L PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary
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GOVERNDOR
JACK M. CAMPBELL
OHAIRMAN
Stute of et Mexico
il (!Innserﬁatmn (ﬁnmmmmn
LAND COMMIBSIONER , ; NS , ATATE GEOLOGIBT
E. 8 JOMNNY WALKER e A L. PORTER, JR.
MEMBER P. 0. BOX 2088 BECRETARY - DIREGTOR
SANTA FE
September 29, 1964
| ' Mr. John P. Russell Re: CASE NO._ 3%91
Attorney at Law ORDER NO. R-2773

Post Office Drawer 640

Roswell, New Mexico APPLICANT -  John L. Cox

SDear Sir:

i Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Commisgsion
order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

Dt G

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ir/

Carbon copy of order also sent to:

I;, . Hobbs OCC X

Artesia OCC
L : Aztec 0OCC

OTHER Mr. Jason Kellahin




